First Unitarian Church

DRAFT Finance Committee Minutes

January 26 , 2016
Attending:   Board Members:  Michael Cunningham, John Hutzler, Marianne Roulier, Darin 
Stewart, Laura Milne and Ameena Amdahl-Mason. Congregants and Staff: Stan Jewett, 
Kathryn Estey, Ed McClaren and Zaida Cooper.  
Call to Order:  4:30 PM, Buchan Room B310.

Reading:  Maryann shared a poem.

Check-in:

Committee Covenant:  The group committed to aspire to the Members and Board Officers 
Covenants during our meetings.  Specific guidelines were also discussed.  Committee 
members will limit their input on a topic to 2-3 minutes and will be given a second 
opportunity to speak only after all members that wish have commented.  Michael will assign 
time limits to agenda items.  Finally, we agreed that while everyone is responsible for his/her 
own behavior, all members can note when someone violates these norms.
Minutes:  The minutes of the December meeting were reviewed and approved.  

Review Date and Time for Next Regular Meeting:   Tuesday, February 23, 4:30-6:00 PM, B310.


Congregant budget meetings will be after both services on February 7th. 

Announcements and Reports:

 
The Board received the Maintenance Plan 

The Board tabled Michael's motion to remove John Hutzler from the Finance Committee.  John 
and Michael will be meeting with a 3rd party mediator.
Review Action Items from Prior Meetings:  None.
Old Business:

Kathryn updated us on the pledge drive. Approximately 886 people have pledged $1,436,000 to date and we are at 96% of our goal. The drive will conclude after followup calls and contacts are finalized this month.
New Business: 


Michael and Darin will be preparing the semi-annual spread sheet and Treasure's Report.  
They will also meet with Kathryn to receive the Executive Team's report on financial policies.

The committee planned the February Congregants Meeting.
December Financial Summary
	
	         Month
	           YTD
	    Budget Month
	       Budget YTD

	Operating Income
	$312,212
	$1,216,965
	$266,991
	$1,276,984

	Operating Costs
	-$186,866
	-$1,065,229
	-$187,169
	-$1,078,545

	Reserve Deposits
	-$3,835
	-$24,429
	-$5,252
	-$31,513

	Investment
	$-124
	$60

	
	

	Buchan Principal
	-$3,462
	-$13,207
	-$3,167
	-$19,000

	Surplus / Deficit
	$117,925
	$114,160
	$71,403
	$147,926


The Church has an operating surplus of $114,160 through December. This is $33,766 below budget but still a positive number. The December operating surplus was $117,925.  December was a good month and made up half of the shortfall from the previous months.

Pledge collections, contributions and program income are below budget by $64,203 . Other Income is above projections. Total income is $1,276,984, $60,019 below budget, about 4.5%  below projections.  Rental income is strong and above budget. Program income is down  reflecting , monthly variations and the new pledge and fee structure for music and religious education.



Operating costs through December are $13,316 below budget, primarily driven by lower than 

expected administration and program expenses. Overall expense control continues to be 

good. The Justice Begins at Home expenses includes retroactive wage increases in the new

labor contract.



Our Cash and Securities report and Flow Report are in balance.  A donor contributed $30,000 

to the Major Donor reserve Fund.  Many thanks to this generous individual.

The Dashboard Report shows that the average pledge for new members is $833, almost double the average last year. Kudos to the Membership Committee for educating new members about stewardship.
Darin volunteered to bring a reading for the February meeting.

Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 5:35 PM.
Submitted by:  Michael Cunningham
